ANNEX 1

Note submitted by Mr Ben Brown

Reprovision of Services by Stowford House Hostel for People with Learning Difficulties. 

Cabinet meeting 19th July 2005

1
Introduction

Stowford House is the last hostel type resident care for people with learning difficulties in Oxfordshire

Closing it and not replacing it will remove hostel type care as a choice for any one in Oxfordshire. It should be noted that Mary Robinson, the Director of SS at the time, made a statement in the Oxford Mail in 2001: "We foresee retaining at least one modern hostel for those who are not suited or do not wish to live in the community "

At the last Executive meeting concerned with the future of Stowford, in March 18th 2003, two recommendations made were not carried out. These were 

1) The committee would not want to see the hostel run down to fewer and fewer residents, as other residents choose to move on, not good for them as well as not being cost effective. 

2) The committee confirmed they would want to see principle of choice

For the carers of residents moved out from Stowford there was no choice, as SS could not advise them if Stowford was to be kept open.  With 3 deaths of residents in the last year and no new people being offered places Stowford has gradually run down to its present 4 residents. 

In the 18th March report it stated that Stowford could be kept open for 12 people with a capital outlay of £64k to complete any work concerned with health and safety and the running cost would be £33.5k. 

The long term running costs of running a small hostel therefore need to be considered, rather than capital costs.

2
Reasons for not accepting the second recommendation 

The carers in the Abingdon area cannot support the second reconmendation of the current report, as although Stowford may be surplus to SS requirements it is not surplus to theirs. From a small postal survey carried out to carers in the Abingdon area by Mencap /Friends of Stowford it is quite clear that 

1) Not one of them had been offered Stowford or hostel type care for their relative. 

2) They would like their relative to reside in a hostel type care rather than in the community or at least to have a choice.

3) All of those questioned are in their twilight years i.e. 60s, 70s and in some cases over 80. These are the carers whose relatives will be next seeking residential care. Their choice is being ignored. How will S.S. cope with people who have been cared for by their parents for their whole life, this can be 40+ years, suddenly wanting them to be more active in supported living. This is a massive culture shock; hostel type environments are more like being looked after by your parents and should be offered as a choice.

3
The alternative

Keep Stowford open. It would mean a £64k capital investment to complete health and safety work.  Leave the existing 4 residents use other 8 places for planned residential/respite care, not residential care for those in crisis only. It is generally agreed that success for living in the community is very much dependent on who you have to share your house with. If there is no hostel for short stays gradually going to longer ones how can S.S. access who should live with whom?  All of those moved from hostels to supported living have had this facility albeit was closed down after they left. 

4
Conclusion

As residents of Oxfordshire who have cared for their handicapped relatives for 30 + years who, through no fault of their own, were given this task, and carried it out with out putting the burden on the county purse. These people should be told the truth, not spin, why Stowford house is closing. It is not because it is not being required by the carers it is down to lack of funds or SS policy.

Ben Brown                                                                                                          John Hutchison

(Chair of Friends of Stowford)                                                                           (Chair of Mencap)
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